
CROCKERY LAKE ASSOCIATION 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING  

APRIL 19, 2017 
 
Board Members Present:  Bruce Callen, Dennis Arms, Hope DeJonge, Linda Rexford, Bob Blauwkamp, Pat 
Wolters.  Absent:  Kathryn Lipski . 
Guest: Tom Stream 
 
Called meeting to order at 7:12 p.m. at 2379 VanDyke, Conklin, Michigan. 

 

1. Treasurer’s Report.  Treasurer’s Report for March 2017 has been corrected.  $177.55 has been 
moved from 2017 Fireworks to General Fund to correct a discrepancy in the checkbook.  Motion made 
to approve change and approve the corrected March Treasurer’s Report by Linda Lane, seconded by 
Bruce Callen.  Motion carried. Motion made by Linda to approve April Treasurer’s Report, seconded by 
Bruce Callen.  Motion carried.   

2. Secretary’s Report.  Motion made by approve minutes as written by Bruce Callen, seconded by 
Dennis Arms.  Motion carried. 

3. Additions to Agenda:  Board Routes and New Signage. 

4. Welcome Packages.  Two new residents.  “Nusbaum” and home immediately to its west.  
Welcome packets will be delivered by Karen Elliott and Linda Lane.  Per a discussion with Jan at the 
Township, we were encouraged to advise them of any new residents and they will do the same.  Linda 
to advise Township of the 2 new residents.  CLA will continue to distribute copies of the “lake 
ordinances” to new lake residents if possible. 

5. Boat Safety Books.  Dennis will contact Marine Patrol and ask them to bring copies of the most 
current boating law handbooks.  The rules have not changes the last 2 years.  Linda will also ask the 
DNR for more copies of the booklets in the hope we can give them out when we visit residents.  Linda 
will also ask for orange stickers for kayak/canoe identification and also the boat emergency info 
stickers. 

6. Fourth of July.  Permit has been signed by the Township and it will be forwarded to the DNR and 
Wolverine.  We are unsure if CLA needs to contact Marine Patrol for coverage on July 3 or if it is 
automatically included with the permit is submitted to DNR.  Linda will ask about this.   

There is $4,350.44 in 2017 fireworks funds.  Contract is for $4,300.00.  Carl Elliott has permission to 
purchase $50 more in fireworks from Wolverine. 

Bob will be purchasing a box of candles.  Cost approximately $120.  Bob has generously offered to pay 
for these himself. 

 



The June newsletter should include a plea for volunteers to help clean up after the fireworks at the 
Gunkel Farm.  Information how much work goes into the fireworks show should also be included. 

7. June CLA Meeting.  Pat will contact Jaimee Conroy from Professional Lake Management 
regarding attendance at our June meeting.  Chance for Board and residents to ask questions re 
treatments for this year. 

8. Board routes will be revisited at the annual meeting in May. 

9. Possible New CLA signs.  Our lake signs are very old.  Bruce offered to look into cost of 2 new 
signs—one for each side of the lake and smaller supplemental signs for fireworks and annual meeting.  
He will also check into the possibility of some type of landscaping by the south side sign.   

Next meeting:  Annual Meeting  at Grose Park 6:30 p.m. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:48 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Linda Lane 
Secretary 

 
 


